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September 15, 1998 Volume 2, Issue 4 

LOOK OUT, CHARLESTON! 
HERE WE COME 

September 9 - 11, 1999 ( Thursday - Saturday ) 

But first, a word from 
our sponsor  -  YOU!! 

Some questions need to be answered by our 
membership, so if you would take a few 
minutes and drop me a note to let me know 
on the following items, I will pass this on 
to Ben Painter. 
ITEM: 
1.  What kind of merchandise do you want 
to buy from the MCB 2 store?   
• Seabee ball caps (white with a flag visor). 
• Seabee pewter belt buckles. 
• MCB 2 laser-engraved walnut plaques. 
• Seabee laser-engraved walnut plaques. 
• Seabee T shirts. 
• Seabee/MCB 2 T shirts. 
• Seabee/MCB 2 coffee mugs. 
• What would YOU like not on this list? 
2. Would you like a guided tour of the 
Charleston Naval Station with a stop for 
lunch at the chow hall? (It’s not like it used 
to be!) 
Let me know your thoughts so this reunion 
will be our best ever.  SW 

Charleston Planning 
Update 

from Ben Painter,  
Committee Chairman 

As stated in the July issue of the MCB 2 
Newsletter, progress has been made in the 
development of plans for our ‘99 reunion.  
We now have our contract in place with both 
the Hilton and Armed Forces Reunion 
(AFR).  Actually, our contract is with AFR 
and they have the contract with the Hilton.  
However, it was, in the end, a contract in 
which we had the final approval.  While 
there are some parts I would like to have 
been better, I believe it is the best we could 
get considering the location and time of year.  
Believe me, we came a long way from the 
original contract.  All in all, I’m pleased with 
it. 
At this point in time, things are somewhat 
dormant and will be until around the first of 
the year.  At that time, AFR will start doing 
detail planning and lining up any tours that 
we may select. 

(Continued on page 19) 
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NOTES FROM OUR 
MEMBERS 

 
From DeVon Jensen: I was disappointed 
when I noticed in the last newsletter I was not 
listed with the “Good Guys.”  I’ve always 
been one of the “Good Guys.”  Please get me 
back on the Good Guy list.  (Yep, DeVon, my 
oversight.  You are one of the Good Guys, all 
right.  My apologies. SW)  The 1997 reunion 
was our first and Mary and I had a grand 
time.  We are looking forward to Charleston! 
(Great!  Hope to see you there - SW) From Jim 

Stephens: Enclosing past and current dues.  I 
hope to see everyone at Charleston.  My e-
mail address is stephens@comwares.net 
(thanks, I’ll put it on my list).  From Don 

Grobbel a note with dues - (thanks).  From 
C.R. Williamson: Got the newsletter and my 
name not on the “Good Guy” list!  I sent my 
dues for ‘98 and enclosed is dues for ‘99 - 
which is a good year - I’ll be 77 years old.  
Hope the reunion is great but my wife and I 
can’t make it.  Give our best to all. (Thanks, 
Lefty.  We’ll miss you there.)  From Reverend 

Raymond A Beaulieu: Always happy to hear 
about the great reunions MCB 2 has had.  I’m 
forwarding the enclosed check for my dues 
(thanks) and could use a roster (on it’s way). 
Merle Schnepf sent dues - (thanks) From 
Harold Agles: I received my newsletter and 
saw that I am not on the “Good Guy” list.  
Here’s my dues (thanks).  I hope to see 
everyone in Charleston in ‘99.  Note my new 
address (listed elsewhere).  From Fred 

Granata: Enclosed are my dues.  Please enroll 
me as a member. (Fred was CBMU 1/101, 

which joins us for the reunions).  David 

Haines sent a dues check (thanks).  From 

Nelson Boudreaux: Please remove my name 
from the mailing list.  I was in MCB 2 for a 
very short time and I don’t know anybody in 
the group except Stoney. (OK, but we really 
hate to lose members - SW).  From Stoney 
(one of many) I am enclosing a list of those 
who should be removed from the mailing list 

(deceased).  In your last newsletter on page 4, 
Richard Todd wrote you.  I plan to write him 
and inform him about those individuals that he 
asked about.  In his letter he told about Robert 

Schroll, the enlisted man in charge.  I am 
enclosing a copy of a letter from the newspaper 
in Greybull, Wyoming. (which says: Dear Mr. 
Serrett:  I regret to inform you that Bob Schroll 
passed away a year or two ago.  Neither he nor 
his family still lived in Greybull at the time, but 
one of his twin sisters, Ann, comes back often.  
She is married to U.S. Senator Alan Simpson 
who is originally from Cody and both visit 

frequently.)  From Don Nitsche: I was a 
Construction Electrician at Atsugi during ‘51.  I 
was in contact with Stoney last year but was 
unable to make the reunion in Denver.  Sure 
looking forward to Charleston.  I married 
Martie soon after my discharge in January of 
1952 and we are still going strong.  We came 
from Seattle and have lived the past 21 years in 
Hawaii.  We have a Bed and Breakfast (see his 
ad elsewhere in this newsletter) here, the 
Bougainvillea Bed and Breakfast here at Ocean 
View, near South Point on the big island.  Sure 
would like to find out where Mike Jorgenson 
ended up.  He was from Santa Cruz, California.  
Would be pleased to hear from anyone visiting 

the big island.  From Billy “Doc” Ward: Here’s 
my dues for two years as I don’t want to be a 
“Bad Guy!”  If Dave Budworth has any 
information on David Bridges I would like to 
hear from him.  Hope to see you in Charleston.  
Dues check from Capers Kinard (thanks).  
From Ralph Binney:  Thanks for the great 
newsletter! (my pleasure)  I don’t see my name 
on the Good Guy list, so I must be a Bad Guy!  
Don’t want to be, so sign me up and send me a 
member roster.  Keep up the good work and 
see you in Charleston. (Thanks, and I sure hope 
I can make it. SW)  From the daughter of Frank 

Honeychurch (Mrs. Nola Honeychurch Rosa) 
My Dad will not be attending the reunion in 
Charleston.  He did enjoy the one in Las Vegas 
and was delighted to be remembered by others 
in attendance.  He especially was happy that 

(Continued on page 3) 
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others remembered the hike up Mt. Fuji in 
Japan.  Dad is in good health and people still 
call on Dad for engineering now and then.  The 
MCB 2 Newsletters are very welcome and 
enclosed is a dues check to bring him up to 
date. (thank you) Thank you very much and 
Aloha.  From M.P. (Holly) Hollingsworth: We 
have no idea which year we owe dues for, so 
enclosed is a check for 1998 (thanks, that did it!)  
Thanks for the Newsletter.  From Thomas 

Maere and Nancy:  Guess we are one of the 
“Bad Guys” as our name is missing from the 
Good Guy list!  Not sure if we paid for ‘97 or 
not.  Why we didn’t give you an extra check 
while we were having fun in Denver, we don’t 
know. (All size checks are welcome.  The 
bigger, the better! Thanks)  Loved Colorado 
and looking forward to Charleston - and always 
look forward to the great newsletters! (Thank 

you).  Keep up the good work.  From Kenneth 

Stancombe: Please send a copy of the 
membership roster. (On its way)  From George 

(Stew) Stewart: In Cubi I operated Tournapull 
earthmovers and in the winter the rock crusher 
below Mt. Maratan, and did other stuff.  I was 
last at Cubi in 1990 after a stint in the Peace 
Corps.  I at least got to see the base as it was 
completed and before the volcano.  I have tons 
of pictures of some of the guys and of tent city 
but I have forgotten most of the names because 
I thought I would never forget.  Oh well, so 
much for the passage of time.  My e-mail 
address is gstewart@ncn.net 
and web is www.grampageorge.com.  Dan 

Pelaez sent a dues check (thanks).  From Cecil 

Westwood: Didn’t see my name on the Good 
Guy list so decided I had better send you some 
money (thanks).  We sure had a great time in 
Denver.  My wife enjoyed it almost as much as I 
did.  We are looking forward to Charleston.  
See you there!  From John Wilborn: I have been 
remiss for not sending my dues, but since the 
loss of my son, things kinda pile up (really 
sorry to hear that).  I was in the Battalion ‘52-’54 
at Cubi Point and Camayan Point.  I requested 
to Stoney to dedicate the last reunion to Chief 

(Continued from page 2) Barnes who was killed in Viet Nam in 1967.  We 
were in ‘A’ school at the same time; I a UT and 
he a CD.  I’m retired now, so began to write 
stories.  Enclosed is one (see elsewhere in this 
newsletter).  Hope you enjoy it.  From Ernest 

W. (Bill) Owens: This Rajin Cajun Seabee war 
hoss salutes you all from Costa Rica, Central 
America.  Rosalina and I are well, thanks to 
God, and we pray that you and all those you 
love are blessed likewise. (Bill sent a change of 
address)  Pat Morris (CBMU 1/101) sent dues 
check (thanks).  Stoney writes: I saw some new 
names on our mailing list and would appreciate 
it if you could tell me something about them 
(this is the CBMU 1/101 list).  Sorry to hear that 
Nelson Boudreaux wants off the list.  We also 
served together on Kwajalein way back when.  
Real nice guy.  From Frank Betonte:  Sorry I am 
late with the dues.  Hope to see you at the 
reunion next year.  From Kenneth Chew: I 
didn’t know I haven’t paid my 1998 dues until I 
saw my name was not on the Good Guy list.  
Hope to see you at the next reunion.  Keep up 
the good work.  John Wilborn (again).  (I’ll 
keep this story until the next newsletter).  From 
Joe DeFranco: Please print the enclosed data 
sheet about the Seabee Memorial Scholarship 
Association (see elsewhere in this newsletter).  I 
have been selected and am serving on the 
Scholarship Selection Committee.  Hopefully, 
some members may want to contribute to this 
fund.  This would be a real plus for MCB 2.  
From David Anderson: (Through Roy Cone) I 
discovered your web page while surfing the 
www on the words Naval Construction 
Battalion and Seabee.  After Class ‘A’ school, on 
June 9, 1952, I was with 463 other enlisted men 
under the command of Cdr. C.C. Compton and 
eleven other officers when we boarded the USS 
Menard for Subic Bay in the Philippines.  I 
spent 15 months of my youth in the PI in MCB 
2.  I then went back to Port Hueneme to Class 
‘B’ school and returned to the PI for 12 more 
months with MCB 5.  I am looking for some old 
buddies (I sent a roster) and would be 
interested in communicating with them.  When 

(Continued on page 4) 
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and where is your next reunion? (I sent the last 
newsletter, also. Welcome aboard, Dave.  SW)  

(Continued from page 3) 

for the next issue.  See his article in this issue 
for a good yarn.  I did not retype his article 
and make any corrections, I just ran it through 
the scanner, so what he wrote is what you get.  
Pretty good article for an old Seabee.  
Anyway, I hope you enjoy this issue as it is 
made up of mostly your letters and articles.  
And, like the title says, keep those cards and 
letters coming.   SW  

Need a Membership 
Roster? 

 
If you have a need for an up-to-date 
membership roster, drop me a line 
with a couple of bucks and I’ll send 
you one.  We currently have 518 names 
and addresses of former MCB 2 
personnel, so this is a pretty thick 
directory (23 pages).               Scott 

I know you believe you understand 

what you think I said, but I am 

not sure you realize that what you 

heard is not what I meant. 

Keep Those Cards and 
Letters Coming!! 

I really enjoy receiving the letters from each 
one of you, even when I have screwed 
something up and you let me know about it.  
But it is good to hear from everyone and I try 
to put your letters in print so that others will 
know what is going on.  You have just read 
some of the letters and articles that have been 
sent to me, just since the last newsletter was 
printed in July!  I had originally intended to 
publish this issue in November but I have 
received so much mail from you that I either 
publish an early newsletter or else I will have 
a newsletter of forty or more pages later.  I 
already have an article from John Wilborn 
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Who to contact about your 
MCB 2 dues - 

 

Scott Williams, Sec’y/Treas. 
MCB 2 Reunion Association 
7221 Trading Post Lane 
Las Vegas, NV  89128 
(702) 254-1929 
 
e-mail: williash@aol.com 

 

Dues are now $15/year 
January - December 

THE GOOD-GUY LIST 
Harold Agles, David Anderson, Eugene Antoine, Basil 
Arnold, Joe Ates, Lyle Auseth, Don Barry, Bruce 
Barton, Emil Bazzoli, Raymond Beaulieu, Henry 
Benguerel, Hank Bentson, Frank Betonte, Ralph 
Binney, John Bloem, William Body, R. Bokern, James 
Bolton, Alexander Borys, Donald Bradley, Art 
Bredefeld, Marvin Brown, Philip Brunelle, Silas 
Bucher, David Budworth, Alfred Burkhart, L.P. 
Burleigh, James Carey, William Carter, George Chang, 
Chuck Chapman, Kenneth Chew, Edward Chidalek, 
Richard Christian, Robert Colquhoun, David Conahey, 
Bob Conroe, Jack Coulter, Frederick Cozad, Tom 
Crowder, John Cure, Paul D’Angelo, Joseph DeFranco, 
Jim DeKeyser, R. Demers, Keith Denis, Melvin Dixon, 
Robert Doezie, Thomas Dowd, Marshall Dunne, D. 
Eminhizer, Herff Epperson, Ralph Evans, Bruno 
Fanucchi, Richard Farbo, Galen Farnsworth, Frank 
Fibich, John Fletcher, Forrest Foland, Jack Foster, 
Willie Free, William Gantt, Alfred Garza, Ronald 
Glasser, Allan Goller, Robert Graf, Fred Granata, 
James Green, Frank Gresser, Roy Grisham, Donald 
Grobbel, Charles Hagemann, David Haines, Alexander 
Hamilton, Arthur Hees, Ralph Heitt, Bertram Helms, 
Don Henderson, Duane Henrichson, Gerald Herr, 
Leonard Hershberger, Edwin Hofman, Don Hofstetter, 
Gerald Hollembeak, Milford Hollingsworth, Samuel 
Holsomback, Frank Honeychurch, Arthur Hoskinds, 
Claude Hunt, Charles Ingalls, Hugh Ireland, William 
Irvine, Frank Jacus, Robert Jandreau, DeVon Jensen, 
Ambros Johnson, Don Jones, John Jurkash, Robert 
Kaempfe, Lloyd Kallsen, Duane Keech, Gordon Keen, 
Richard Keyes, Capers Kinard, Bruce Kitts, Stephen 
Korkes, Emil Krygier, Walter Kumpf, Harry Ladley, 
Arthur Leable, Michael Linch, L. H. Lind, R. Long, 
Clive Lorenz, Thomas Maere, Ivan Majetic, Philip 
Matalucci, Charles McCabe, Norris McDaniel, Eugene, 
McDonagh, Jerry McKown, Don McClain, Herbert 
Meade, Richard Merit, Daniel Millett, Dan Mills, Frank 
Mingo, Gary Mitchell, Roger Mohs, Pat Morris, Hance 
Morton, Paul Muma, Eugene Nelson, Richard Nelson, 
Ray Nethercott, Charles Neugent, Herman Neugent, 
Don Nitsche, Melvin Olsen, Al Ostroski, Ernest 
Owens, Robert Pagel, Ben Painter, Bill Partridge, Roy 
Peak, Malcolm Pearson, Ralph Pederson, Ben Pedrotti, 
Daniel Pelaez, John Petronka, Amos Phillips, Mike 
Piro, Gerald Powell, Gary Rawlings, John Recklitis, 
Wayne Rewey, Dale Rogers, Thomas Roy, C. Rudolph, 
Fred (Fritz) Saathoff, A. Schmidt, Millard Schneider, 
Merle Schnepf, Cliff Schorr, Jack Schrader, Richard 
Schreiner, Bill Seesman, Stoney Serrett, James Sichel, 
William Sigmund, Richard Sim, Billy Simpson, Joseph 
Sitkowski, Ray Sonnen, Kenneth Stancombe, Thomas 
Stapleton, Clyde Stenholm, James Stephens, Larry 

Stevenson, George Stewart, John Stock, Willis 
Struecker, Ed Sullivan, Daniel Svendsen, Galen Teske, 
Richard Todd, Gene Urmey, Larry Vibber, Lionel 
Vidrine, Walter Waddell, Billy Ward, L. Weiselberg, 
Loren Westphal, Cecil Westwood, John Wilborn, Jerry 
Wilkening, Scott Williams, Verle Williams, Jack 
Wilson, Preston Wilson, James Wommack, William 
Wright, Dwight Yetter,  James Young, and Stephen 
Yunger.   
 
 
All men listed above have their dues paid at 
least through 1998, some much longer.  If 
you don’t find your name on this list, then 
maybe you have forgotten to send in your 
dues recently.  All dues are paid through 
the calendar year, January through 
December.  At our meeting in Denver, the 
membership voted to increase the dues 
from $12 to $15 per calendar year.   
 
If your name is missing from this list and 
you think it should be here, it may be that 
you paid your dues but just brought them 
up to December of 1997.  Drop me a note 
and let me know.  (SW) 
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MAKE A NOTE! 
ADDRESS CORRECTIONS 

 
Harold R. Agles 
2304 Dolphin Ave. 
Middleburg, FL  32068 
 
Richard Baker 
21 Willow Dr. 
Belvidere, NJ  07823 
 
Patrick Carey 
8391 County Road P 
Unity, WI  54488 
 
Arlin Hardwick 
409 Rivermont Dr. 
Sheffield, AL  35660 
 
Paul Janco Jr. 
18 Indian Hill 
Uncasville, CT  06302 
 
Ambros Johnson 
RR 8, Box 1305 
Aitkin, MN  56431 
 
Robert Jones 
387 W 7th St. 
Red Hill, PA  18076 
 
Duane Keech 
HC 1, Box 976 
Longville, MN  56655 
 
Haynen Knox 
10457 Roselle St., Suite K 
San Diego, CA  92121 
 
John Kolasz 
5330 Valle Vis 
La Mesa, CA  91941 

MAKE A NOTE! 
ADDRESS CORRECTIONS 

CONTINUED 
 
 
Daniel Kammeyer 
P.O. Box 421 
Bovill, ID  83806 
 
Ernest W. Owens 
EO1 Ret. 
Unit 2513 
APO  AA  34020-9513 
 
Thomas Padden 
632 Edgewater Dr, Apt. 633 
Dunedin, FL  34698 
 
Ben Pedrotti 
75 Cardinal way 
Santa Rosa, CA  95409 
 
Rex Roark 
213 E Bradley St. 
Star City, AR  71667 
 
Donald Seethaler 
18379 N 116th Drive 
Surprise, AZ  85374 
 
John Sinclair 
36 Executive Dr., Apt. 15 
Norwalk, OH  44857 
 
Larry Stevenson 
1  Rockton Thruway Rd. 
Winnsboro, SC  29180 
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QUESTIONS 
to make you think.... 

 
1. The maker doesn’t want it, the buyer doesn’t 

use it, and the user doesn’t see it. What is it? 
2. A child is born in Boston, Massachusetts, to 

parents who were both born in Boston, 
Massachusetts.  The child is not a United 
States citizen.  How is this possible? 

3. Before Mount Everest was discovered, what 
was the highest mountain on Earth? 

4. Clara Clatter was born on December 27th, yet 
her birthday is always in the summer.  How is 
this possible? 

5. Captain Frank and some of the boys were 
exchanging old war stories.  Art Bragg offered 
one about how his grandfather led a battalion 
against a German division during World War I.  
Through brilliant maneuvers he defeated them 
and captured valuable territory.  After the 
battle he was presented with a sword bearing 
the inscription, “To Captain Bragg for Bravery, 
Daring and Leadership.  World War I.  From 
the Men of Battalion 8.”  Captain Frank looked 
at Art and said, “You really don’t expect 
anyone to believe that yarn, do you?”  Why 
not? 

6. What is one thing that all wise men, regardless 
of their religion or politics, agree is between 
heaven and earth? 

7. In what year did Christmas and New Year’s 
fall in the same year? 

8. A woman from New York married ten 
different men from that city, yet she did not 
break any laws.  None of these men died and 
she never divorced.  How was this possible? 

9. Why are 1990 American dollar bills worth 
more than 1989 American dollar bills? 

10. How many times can you subtract the number 
5 from 25? 

11. How could you rearrange the letters in the 
words “new door” to make one word?  Note: 
There is only one correct answer. 

12. In Okmulgee, Oklahoma, you cannot take a 
picture of a man with a wooden leg.  Why not? 

 
 
Answers are on page 11 - NO PEEKING!! 

WELCOME, 
NEW MEMBERS! 

David A. Anderson 
P.O. Box 2908 
Ann Arbor, MI  48106 
 
Gene Edmondson 
2102 Shannon Christine Drive 
Las Vegas, NV  89104 
(702) 641-3644 
 
Roy Emmons 
P.O. Box 403 
Oakhurst, OK  74050 
 
Fred Granata 
15601 NW  Clubhouse Dr. 
Portland, OR  97229 
(503) 224-4825 
 
Bernard E. Holder 
706 Edgemoor 
Mulvane, KS  67110 
(316) 777-4863 
 
Lowell K. Morrison 
520  SW 46th 
Oklahoma City, OK  73109 
 
J. C. Morrow 
3409 Dumas Ave. 
Oklahoma City, OK  73119 
 
Layton D. “Duffy” Price 
P.O. Box 133 
Auburndale, FL  33823 
(941) 688-3748 
 
George Stewart 
P.O. Box 122 
Arnolds Park, IA  51331 
(712) 332-9102 
 
Stephen L. Yunger 
5209 82nd St. 
Kenosha, WI  53142 
(414) 694-8526 
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CHILDREN OF SEABEES 
CAN DO! 

with SEABEE SCHOLARSHIPS 
The Seabee Memorial Scholarship Association is accepting applications for students 
who may qualify for Academic Year 1999-2000 scholarships. 
 

YOU CAN QUALIFY IF: 
 
You are the child or grandchild of... 
 a regular, reserve, retired, honorably discharged or deceased officer or enlisted 

member who has served or who is now serving with the Naval Construction 
Force (Seabees) or Naval Civil Engineer Corps. 

 

YOU ARE... 
 a senior in high school 
 a high school graduate 
 a community college graduate 
 attending or have been accepted for full-time undergraduate studies at an    

accredited college or university. 
 
Award is based on financial need, character, good citizenship, leadership, and 
scholastic record. 
 
Applications for the 1999-2000 academic year are available by writing: 
 SMSA Scholarships 
 P.O. Box 6574 
 Silver Spring, MD  20916 
 
Completed applications and supporting documents should be sent no later than 

April 15, 1999 to: 
 
 SMSA Scholarships 
 P.O. Box 6574 
 Silver Spring, MD  20916 
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Seabee Memorial Scholarship Association 
 The Seabee Memorial Scholarship Association (SMSA) challenge is to 
find a continuing program of educational scholarships providing financial 
assistance for the children and grandchildren of present and former Seabees. 
 The Seabees’ continuing contribution to the nation is their building of 
structures with function and purpose, while providing lasting value.  This 
construction is mirrored in the scholarship award selection process.  The 
efforts of those students selected to receive an SMSA scholarship will bear fruit 
in the years to come, serving as a living memorial to Seabee history.  The 
scholarships assist in establishing a firm educational foundation from which 
our awardees’ efforts will result in the betterment of the nation, their 
communities, and their families. 
 Send your contribution now to: Seabee Memorial Scholarship 
Association, P.O. Box 6574, Silver Spring, MD  20916. 

(Continued from page 8) 

Answers to the QUESTIONS to make you 
think.... 
1. A coffin 
2. The child was born before 1776 
3. Mount Everest.  It just hadn’t been 

discovered. 
4. Clara lives in the southern hemisphere. 
5. World War I wasn’t called “World War I” 

until World War II. 
6. The word “and.” 
7. They fall in the same year every year. 

New Year’s Day just arrives very early in 
the year and Christmas arrives late in the 
same year. 

8. The lady was a Justice of the Peace. 
9. One thousand nine hundred ninety dollar 

bills are worth one dollar more than one 
thousand nine hundred eighty-nine dollar 
bills. 

10. Only once, then you are subtracting it 
from 20. 

11. “One word.” 
12. You have to take a picture of a man with 

a camera, not with a wooden leg. 

OUR   FALLEN 
COMRADES 

 

George Corio 1/8/96 

Marshall Doyle 3/27/58 

Louis Holub 6/12/90 

Daniel Kauhini 4/15/68 

Glen A. Kofford 6/19/97 

Robert Nickman 7/20/98 

John W. Scharnhorst 

Bob Schroll  

John Thomas 12/21/95 

Jack C. Watts   

George Wright 1/19/98 
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 To do is to be. Descartes 
 To be is to do. Voltaire 
 Do be do be do. Sinatra 
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It is my understanding that the Charleston 
Naval Base is officially closed down.  
However, a caretaker unit is still there and 
may welcome naval reunion tours.  I have 
the Commander’s name and will contact 
his office in the near future to see what they 
offer that may be of interest to us.  If you 
have any information or ideas, please let 
me know.  Amos Phillips’ daughter is 
retiring from the Navy and is trying to get 
us information about the Charleston Naval 
Base.  More on this later. 
As you know, the reunion dates are 
September 9, 10 and 11, Thursday, Friday 
and Saturday.  At this point, I expect to be 
there on Tuesday, the 7th.  I don’t expect to 
have a lot to do, but I am sure there will be 
“on-site” decisions that will have to be 
made. 
I was quite impressed with the Hilton, not 
only with the facility itself but also with the 
staff.  They really seemed to want to 
please.  I just believe that we’ll have a great 
reunion and a great time.  I’m looking 
forward to it and I hope you are too.   

(Continued from page 1) The Commodore’s Barge 
 
Our leadership consists of: 
 

Chairman: 
BEN PAINTER  
Committeemen: 
Roy T. Cone 
Pete Elliott 
David Haines  
Rich Nelson 
Roy Peak 
Malcolm Pearson 
Stoney Serrett 
Ted Speros 
Scott Williams, Sec’y/Treas. 

BIRD TAGS 
 

According to the Knight-Ridder News Service, the 
inscription on the metal bands used by the U.S. 
Department of the Interior to tag migratory birds 
has been changed.  The bands used to bear the 
address of the Washington Biological Survey, 
abbreviated:    Wash.  Biol.  Surv.   That is, until 
the agency received the following letter from an 
Arkansas camper: 
 
“Dear Sirs: 
While camping last week I shot one of your birds.  
I think it was a crow.  I followed the cooking 
instructions on the leg tag and I want to tell you, it 
was horrible.” 
 
The bands are now marked Fish and Wildlife 
Service 

BLONDES!! 
 

A blonde goes in to work one morning crying her 
eyes out.  Her boss, concerned about all his 
employees’ well being, asked sympathetically, 
“What’s the matter?”  To which the blonde replies, 
“Early this morning I got a phone call saying that my 
mother had passed away.” 
The boss, feeling very sorry at this point, explains to 
the young girl, “Why don’t you just go home for the 
day.  We aren’t terribly busy.  Just take the day off 
to relax and rest.” 
The blonde very calmly states, “No, I’d be better off 
here.  I need to keep my mind off it and I have the 
best chance of doing that here.”  The boss agrees and 
allows the blonde to work as usual.  “If you need 
anything, just let me know,” he told her. 
Well, a few hours pass and the boss decides to check 
on the blonde.  He looks out over his office and sees 
the blonde crying hysterically!  He rushes out to her, 
asking, “What’s so bad now?  Are you gonna be 
OK?” 
“No,” exclaims the blonde.  “I just got a call from 
my sister.  She told me that HER mom died too!” 
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